PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held 14th April 2011 

in the Village Hall

New Councillor
Peter Jones was co-opted onto the council.  Mr Jones’s responsibility is the Memorial Centre Working Group.

Whiteparish Memorial Centre

The PC made some proposals with regards to the Village Meeting.  Cllr Palmer will take them to the Working Group.
Whiteparish Memorial Centre Charity

The Parish Council would like to thank Ian O’Neil, treasurer of the Village Hall, who was very prompt with the Due Diligence Report.
It was decided that some members of the Parish Council will visit the solicitors to discuss the charities positions. 

Speed Information Device   

A councillor informed us that a SID had been installed for a few weeks.  It was explained it is on a timetable and it should appear back.  The Parish Council discussed they may vary the location of the SID through the village.

Parish Council logo and letter head
A logo and letter head have been created by two councilors for the Parish Council. 
Best Kept Village

Reminder! The Village has been entered in to 2011 Best Kept Village Competition.
Whiteparish Children Royal Wedding Celebrations
The PC voted unanimously that a grant of £500.00 be given for the Whiteparish Children Royal Wedding Celebrations.

Broadband Speeds
A councillor reported that Wiltshire Council has allocated money to advance extremely slow Broadband speeds and on 26th April 2011 there will be a survey available to begin identifying areas of particularly slow Broadband speed.  Villagers are encouraged to complete the survey.

Tennis

Questionnaires have been returned from the school children with regards to the use of the Memorial Ground and it is apparent for a demand for tennis coaching.  Sessions will start on 21st May.  Coaching is at 11.30am and pay and play at 12.30pm.  You can meet the coach at the MUGA.
Village Hall  

Councillor Clewer advised us that Councillor Baker is now chair of the Village Hall Committee.

Next Meeting

There were three Members of the Public present at the meeting. Villagers are invited to attend the next meeting which is the Annual General Meeting at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 26th May 2011 in the village hall.   The public of Whiteparish are welcome to raise any village matter at this meeting.  Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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